The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting
Monday 6th July  2015 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Frances Boucher (FB) , Margaret Nevin (MN), Janet Onslow (JO), Katherine Styles (KS).
1.  KK welcomed everyone to the meeting

2.  Apologies for absence: Claire Bonny & Tara Peacock
3.  The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

4.  Matters Arising
(i) Confirmation that headlines relating to relocation of acute trust hospital site was not correct

(ii) KK  distributed posters for PPG and distributed flyer drafts which were approved.

5.  Progress Report “Vanguard Practice” in East Kent
KK reported that this is progressing and that Whitstable & Northgate & Chartham Surgery were merging, and other Canterbury & Faversham practices were showing expressions of interest in joining the project, and working together so that resources did not all go towards Whitstable but Canterbury also had consideration. Consideration of various forms of working together, some practices merging, some forming federations and some working by a written understanding.  
6.  Patent Questionnaire: Draft distributed by KK and approved, to be circulated at Old School Surgery & Chilham Surgey during August.

7. Review of Vascular Services in Kent & Medway: KK reported that there is to be a review of vascular surgery in Kent & Medway following the latest recommendations from the Vascular Society. Members asked to ask around to see if can get any local feedback which we could report.
8. CQC Inspections East Kent Hospitals Trust: CQC inspection will be starting across the Hospital Trust from 13th July 2015. Reporting in to CQC can be done by email: www.cqc.org.uk or by telephone: 03000 616161, either good or bad reports are encouraged.
9. Overview & review of LRU & Community Urgent Response: KK  outlined the set up of the Local Referral Unit (LRU), which was formed in November 2014, as a means of centrally referring to all community based services, now they have been relocated to their base in Hersden, and the development of the Integrated Urgent Care Centre with the aim of reducing acute admissions and attendances and facilitating patients with appropriate care  on discharge etc. LRU via Health & Social care Coordinator has enabled better coordination and liasison of care within the voluntary sector, but KK reports staff capacity issues have impacted on this recently. Rapid Response has improved with an intended  2 hour response on request, but this has affected capacity elsewhere and there are currently waiting lists for ICT referrals and Social Services referrals. Staff shortages continue to impact in each area due to longer term sickness etc. KK  reported local GPs have been trying to set up access to GP beds at a new Nursing Home in Canterbury for short term respite, step up/step down.  This is still in process. Concerns were expressed regarding end of life care and staffing capacity under the new proposals. 
10. Any Other Business: 

i) It was discussed & agreed that PPG meetings would be every other month from now on.

ii) KS reported that there is no Motor Neurone Disease Specialist in the local area, the nearest is London or Oxford. Also there are only 2/5 Neurologists I post in the Trust, they are unable to recruit. Discussed the possibility of a visiting Consultant/Specialist from London to East Kent twice yearly. KK to feed to CCG.

Next Meetings: Monday 7th September 2015 7.30pm and Monday 2nd November 2015 7.30pm

